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Of greatest concern, with regard to process heat, is the dairy contribution to emission load. Not only 

is agriculture responsible for 20% of this nation’s emissions; the process involved to convert the 

product that is generated by this intensive and environmentally harmful practice, is further cooking 

our climate, mistreating other sentient beings, degrading our land and sullying our waterways. 

Limiting process heat is essential to meeting the farcical Paris Agreement goals and imperative to 

meeting one of the demands of Extinction Rebellion, which aims for zero carbon by 2025 via serious 

legislation. 

1. Most important of all is to stop any new investment in fossil fuel plant. The limited 

efficiencies gained by Fonterra in their existing plants are more than outweighed by the 

building of new plant in the dairy industry, running on coal or gas. All new plant should be 

renewably fuelled. 

2. A mandatory carbon price of at least $50/tonne, raised at regular and pre-announced 

intervals to reach $100 within a couple of years, is needed to drive the urgent and significant 

emissions reductions that must be made. 

3. The Government should put legislative and regulatory changes in place to ensure that, as 

existing heat plant reaches the end of its economic life, it is replaced by heat plant that is not 

fuelled by fossil fuels, but is powered from renewable energy sources. 

4. Measures should also be put in place to ensure that existing fossil fuel powered heat plant is 

not run beyond the end of its economic life in an effort to avoid replacing fossil fuel energy 

sources by renewable sources. 

5. Where existing fossil-fuel powered heat plant has an economic life that extends past 2030, 

the Government should put in place legislative and economic measures to ensure that this 

plant is replaced by heat plant that is powered by renewable energy sources prior to 2025. 

6. If hydrogen is used as an energy source for process heat, it must be generated by renewable 

means, not derived from fossil fuels 

7. Replacing one form of fossil fuel energy source with another is completely unacceptable. In 

particular, the idea that natural gas is a “transition fuel” away from coal is nonsense. Fossil 

fuels should be replaced by renewables, not other fossil fuels. 

8. The price of dairy products needs to reflect the impact of farming cows and processing their 

milk. A price on carbon would act as a homeostatic mechanism, balancing supply and 

demand. Resultant relief for the environment is to be applauded. 

Sincerely and for your future and that of future generations 
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